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WEEK' S EVENTS 

CC/eille FLAN AID:  The  Department of Ex-
ternal Affairs announced on July 2 that an ex-
change of notes has taken place in Colombo be-
tween the Prime bkinister of Ceylon and the 
Canadian High Commissioner providing for Can-
adian aid under the Colombo Plan for the econ-
omic development of Càylon. 

From the funds which the Cànadian Parlia-
ment has voted for use.in  the Colombo Plan in 
1954-55, it was agreed .that slightly more than 
$2 million would be provided to assist in the 
development of a variety of projects agreed 
upon by the two Governments. These projects, 
all of Which have a high priority in the Cày-
lonese plan for economic development, include 
the fisheries harbour in which  Canada  is al-
ready participating, the improvement of the 
chief Càylonese port at Colombo and of the 
airport at Ratmalana on which the transport. 
system of the island is so largely'dependent, 
and the agricultural development project in 
the Gal 05,a region where people from congested 
centres are being resettled. 

Canada  will also provide three more diesel 
locomotives and a substantial quanttty of 
railway ties for use by the Càylonese rail-
ways which in recent years (and particularly 
during the war) have been seriously over-
strained. 

The assistance to the fisheries harbour 
will take the form of flour which will in turn 
be sold by the Càylonese Government and the 
proceeds will be used for local expenditure 
connected with this project. For the remainder 
of the projects, capital assistance takes the 
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IN REVIEW 

form of equipment available from Cénadian 
sources. 

Out of funds which had been voted by the 
Canadian Parliament prior to the present fis-
cal year, it was agreed that Canadian aid to 
the pilot fisheries project ahould be contin-
ued. Beyond the $1 million approved in 1952. 
an additional $407,000 will be available in 
the form of equipment and services for the 
construction of a cold storage and fish re-
duction plant and the supply of additional 
fishing equipment. 

It was also agrèed in the exchange of notes 
that there should be a diversion of funds from 
a project approved in 1953-54. At that time, 
the Canadian Government undertook to contri-
bute towards the cost of equipping a séhool of 
practical technology in Càylon. It is now evi-
dent that this equipment will not be required 
until at least 195556.. It has therefbre been 
agreed that $200,000 of the amount set aside 
in 1953-54 for use at the school should be 
used in the 1954-55 fiscal year for the pro-
vision of flour to be sold for local currency 
in Càylon Which in turn would be applied to 
the costs of culverts  and  other materials need-
ed in Càylon's rural road building programme. 

This assistance is beineprovided on the 
understanding that the cost of the equipment 
for the school of practical teéhnology will be 
included by agreement between the two Govern-
ments as a part of the Colombo Plan aid to 
Càylon in 1955-56,  subject to the appropria-
tion of funds by the Cànadian Parliament in 

that fiscal year. 
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